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Prayer Letter # 7
Dear Co-Laborers in Christ,

We thank you each continually for your faithful prayers and
support for our ministry to Korea. The past month has brought us
to our 19th month of our deputation journey and we praise the
Lord for His goodness. Our excitement and burden to depart for
Korea was heightened as our Home Sending church commis-
sioned us for Korea in March. We include some pictures of the
wonderful service we had.

We are now over 85% of our needed support and still pray-
ing for a projected departure to Korea by this early fall. As many
of you know, Rose has been experiencing some health setbacks
which has led us to cancel meetings and keep her rested at home
for now. Our Home sending church- Friendship Baptist of
Raleigh has graciously opened up the church mission home for
our family until our departure to Korea. Because of your faithful
prayers and love, Rose has been able to see a good doctor and
is on the mend and seeing much more improvement. We prayer-
fully look forward to getting back on the road to finish off our dep-
utation this summer and head to Korea this October!

Lauren and Lyndsy is now finishing off their homeschool-
ing, but staying busy with the piano and violin while they are
home. Their love for music continues to soar as does their desire
to use their talents for the Lord. Lilyanne is 3 and a half yrs old
now but going on 16! She continues to keep us on our toes
and bring our family endless laughter and joy!

Through a wonderful Christian brother’s giving from a

church in Summerville, GA, Brandon was able to reserve a

ticket to fly out to Korea in September in order to make final

. arrangements and secure housing and church building for

our ministry in Paju.

More details will be shared in our next prayer letter in re-
gards to this final survey trip. We are also planning to ship




